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Dear Parents/Guardians 

 

I hope that everyone in our school community who celebrated Eid this week had a 

wonderful time.  During this week we held another celebration, we hosted the annual 

Year 11 Prom last evening.  I hope that all our students had a great evening, they really 

deserve to have a well-earned rest and much fun after the demands of examinations! 

I would like to ask for parent and carer supporting in checking 

and monitoring your daughters’ use of social media.  We 

frequently encounter instances wherein issues or even conflicts 

among students arise as a result of unkindness exhibited on social 

media.  Consequently, it is of utmost significance that parents 

actively collaborate with us in addressing such unkindness or 

instances of online bullying, thereby ensuring a secure digital 

environment for all individuals. Everyone has the right to be 

treated with respect and to feel safe in digital spaces. 

I would like to say a huge thank you to the PSA for all their hard work in volunteering to support the school 

throughout 2022-23.  This team have worked relentlessly to support us in planning activities to generate 

much needed funds for the school.  In September 23’ we will be welcoming new young people and families 

to the school community so the PSA will be holding the AGM with elections for the leadership of this group 

for 2023-24.  Mr Gary Challis is the SLT link for the PSA, if you are interested in getting involved please do 

contact him gchallis@uai.org.uk 

We met some of these new members of the school community on Wednesday evening when we hosted an 

evening for the parents of our Year 6 pupils who will be joining us as new Year 7s in September.  I really 

enjoyed meeting the new students and their parents and look forward to their formal welcome when they 

officially join us.   

On the same evening we hosted the Art & Music exhibition evening, you can see some great images below, 

the standard of the Arts in this school is outstanding!   

Fiona Stone  

headteacher@uai.org.uk 

mailto:gchallis@uai.org.uk
mailto:headteacher@uai.org.uk
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Chaplaincy News

Pope Francis@Pontifex – 29th June 2023 

It is only by following the Lord that we come to know him each day, only by becoming his 

disciples and listening to his words that we become his friends and experience his transforming 

love. #StsPeterand Paul Vatican va/content/france 

 

Forward in Joy – 366 days with Angela Merici – Daily words of wisdom from our patron saint 

June: Ask 

30th June: Charity directs everything to the honour of God. 

July: Encouragement 

1st July: May the strength and true consolation of the Holy Spirit be in you all. 

2nd July: God will give you the necessary strength, provided you do what you can. 

3rd July: I am continually among them provided they believe and no not lose heart. 

4th July: God will never fail to provide for their needs, so long as nothing is lacking on your part. 

5th July: Put all your zeal and strength into carrying out your duty. 

6th July: Do not be afraid of not knowing and not being able to do what is required in such a unique 

responsibility. 

 

Chaplaincy Diary Dates 

 

Chaplaincy Diary Dates 

Movie Mondays Every Monday 12.40 – 1.30pm in chapel (all are welcome) 

Every Tuesday there will be Chat and Chill with the Chaplain – A drop in session for all ages. Come and 

chat, chill, discuss new ideas and activities for chaplaincy, fundraise and more! Come and see! 

Chaplaincy Team meetings Every Thursday 9am – 9.30am (Alternate weeks for different year groups. 

Listen out for notices) 
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Feel Good Fridays – 12.40 – 1.30pm Every Friday (By invitation only) in Desenzano House  

 

 

Art News 

On Wednesday we had our Art & Music annual Exhibition and 

this year we were joined by Drama students Karmel Lahai and 

Christina Bradbeer, who performed a truly heartfelt monologue about the importance of family. It was 

inspired by the artwork of Imogen- Bess Van Beers, who had created a lovely piece of art which featured 

her family and how they are connected through their creativity. 

The monologues added a whole new layer to the exhibition and 

were much appreciated. As students, staff, parents and Governors 

walked around admiring the GCSE student’s work, wonderful 

music played. There was beautiful singing by music students 

accompanied by a violinist, guitarists and pianists. Visitors remarked to me “I love the soothing music, it 

adds to the atmosphere” – the music department has played a part in this event for the last two years and 



 
 

4 
 

 

the talented musicians go above and beyond to enhance the enjoyment for the visitors. A huge thank you 

to the musicians and to the Drama team for making it special.  

Final thanks go to Mrs Deller and Ms Milne whose support and encouragement made it possible.   
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Diversity Week! 

At Ursuline this week we have been celebrating the diversity of our 

school community. 

Today at breaktime we invited staff and students to chalk messages of 

support on the playground in support of the LGBT community at school 

and generally around the world. We at Ursuline Academy believe that 

discrimination of any kind is wrong and that people should be free to be 

themselves. Take a look at some of the messages and see the lovely 

words people wrote! 

 

Mr Donovan & Miss Mackie  
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History News  

On Tuesday some Year 7 students had the opportunity to go and visit 

Westminster Abbey. They have been studying the Tudors and religious change recently in history so this 

was an exciting to chance to develop their knowledge and see the tombs of the monarchs they have been 

learning about. The students were all brilliantly behaved and a credit to the school.  

Rashmi 7U- I really enjoyed this trip because it was really educational and it well help me surely in the 

future with my GCSE’s 

Sophia 7J- it late me feel closer to history and I just loved the Abbey in general. I hope to see it again soon.  

Zahra 7T- It’s so interesting how much history is around us and I want to have more trips like this  

Imaan 7T- I really enjoyed this trip it was really interesting  

Skyrah, Tiahna, Amina (7J) Very powerful and interesting, very helpful in our studies and we saw beautiful 
architecture.  
 
Mya (7U) Magical experience - History in its finest form  
 
Victoria (7U) My feet hurt - but I loved the dead kings  
 
Jasmine (7C) Beautiful design  
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 Mr Donovan, Mrs Beatham, Ms Mackie 

 

 

Library News 

Library Display 

 

So far this month we have included the 

LGBT+ community, Windrush Day and 

Refugee Week under the umbrella of 

‘Reading for Empathy’. We conclude this 

month with ‘Disabilities Week’ and hope 

that our library display acknowledges the 

huge contribution and inspiration made 

by those with special needs, needs seen 

and unseen. 

 

 

 

 

Ms Finlay, LRC Manager 
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Music News 

Our lovely Music Students performed at our Art Exhibition this week. Visitors commented that 
they loved the soothing music as it added to the atmosphere! #Serviam girls!! 
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Sixth Form News 

 Year 12 have had a busy week sitting their Qualification for Entry Exams. It is a stressful time for the 

students but a big congratulations for getting through it. Now that the exams are over we will be fully 

focused on the UCAS process and supporting our students on their Post 18 Pathways journey.  

 

If this is your first time supporting a student through the UCAS process or you would like to know more 

about the options available, then please take a look at the UCAS guides on applying for University, and 

apprenticeships (see links)  

 

You can also subscribe to Jonathan Tinnacher’s excellent newsletters which are a brilliant weekly guide to 

support you through Year 13. Every Tuesday he’ll challenge the way you think about making your career 

and university choices, give you clear, actionable ideas to make a better application, and inspire you to 

keep going when the process gets tough! This newsletter is for anyone currently applying for university, 

and anyone helping them. Please share with your friends and family and sign up for your own subscription 

Ms Basi, Head of Year 13 

 

 STEM News 

International Women in Engineering Day 23rd June 2023 

 

As part of the International Women in Engineering Day 2023 (INWED23), 

we were delighted to be invited on Friday 23rd June to share in the 

celebrations of the day at the Science Museum. 18 of our students had the 

incredible opportunity to attend a sneak preview premiere screening of the 

pilot episode of ‘The Inspire Series’. The series is aimed at showcasing the 

professional lives and journeys of remarkable women working in Science.  

As we made our way to the Science Museum after an early start, an 

appreciated welcome of refreshments awaited us in time for the screening. 

During the morning, students not only had the chance to witness the 

unveiling of the new Inspire series but also had the privilege to meet 

renowned individuals such as Yewande Akinola MBE FIET, Dr Nike Folayan 

MBE PhD CEng FIET, and Dr A-Marie Imafidon MBE & Co-founder of 

Stemettes who joined via video link.  

https://www.ucas.com/file/715336/download?token=iNdDS9Yl
https://www.ucas.com/apprenticeships/parent-and-guardian-guide-apprenticeships
https://mgcp01.engage.squarespace-mail.com/r?m=649a188a0f9d8d2354ef822f&u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.betterunichoices.com%3Fss_source%3Dsscampaigns%26ss_campaign_id%3D648160e178dbd33c8a0dea74%26ss_email_id%3D649a188a0f9d8d2354ef822f%26ss_campaign_name%3Dbetterunichoices%25235%26ss_campaign_sent_date%3D2023-06-26T23%253A00%253A48Z&w=646d96c0ada53346eb6b704f&c=b_648160e178dbd33c8a0dea74&l=en-US&s=drpBiSlJpX7A8N8bbJ7WKDLZayo%3D
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The first series presented the professional and social lives of four 

remarkable women engineers and proved to be truly uplifting, inspiring 

and igniting the passion in our girls to pursue STEM related careers.  

We firmly believe that addressing the gender disparity and breaking down 

barriers in the field is essential and this event served as an exceptional 

way to encourage young girls to explore the exciting world of STEM. We 

are incredibly grateful for the support and enthusiasm showed by 

everyone and allowing our students to be one of the first to see ‘Engineering Gallery’ as it officially opened 

to the public.  Thank you to Yewande Akinola and the Science Museum for this wonderful opportunity! 

Miss Tallat Physic Teacher 

Sriyaanvy Ramineed 10T; This experience helped me understand more about Engineering in a fun and 

interesting way through the video.  I loved the gallery which was fun and interactive screens with information 

to learn more about the work of the Engineers and their careers changing the world around us. 

Trinuha Arilathasan 10C; Many people have stereotyped that Engineering is a male dominated space that 

only involves construction, I feel very honoured to have been given the opportunity to attend the trip. I 

enjoyed listening to the 4 women talk about their careers and the many opportunities that you can have 

within it, and helping understand it even more in a fun way.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nahaian Joyeta 10T; The film was very captivating and 

intriguing; I really loved the form of presentations it was not like 

a documentary, but a beautiful vlog that captivated the 

audience attention and understood the younger generation.  I 

also loved the interactive engineering gallery which made the 

whole experience fun as well!  
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Joeliyn Nesarajah 12.2; I enjoyed listening to the speakers who 

spoke about their own individual experiences at work and how they 

touched on the interesting topics like diversity in engineering and 

the need for more women to enter with the problems need to make 

it a better world to live in. 

Alizah Khalil 10U; Last Friday I was given the opportunity to visit the 

opening of the Engineering Gallery at the Science Museum. I really 

enjoyed exploring the different careers that were linked to STEM 

and learning about the experiences of the other engineers and 

people within the Science field of work.  My favourite part of the trip 

was the Q&A and how we had the opportunity to ask questions and receive advice by the experienced 

engineers.  

 

 

Young V&A Press and Influencer Preview 

“Move Over, stuffed teddies, museums today 
need more to stimulate young minds, and it's critical we 
work to support and develop the next creative 
generation.” Says the Tristram Hunt the director of the 
Young V&A Museum formerly the V&A Museum of 
Childhood.  That’s exactly what our visit for 30 students 
did on Monday for its first press preview.  With its £30 
million transformation, the students were the first to visit 
the museum since it closed 3 years ago.   
Over the past two years, KS3 students and staff have 
worked very closely with the V&A (a valued partnership) 
in testing and piloting their new schools programme, 
ready to roll out to visiting school groups from September 
2023. Students also took part in the World’s first ever 
student co-curating with the designer Sam Hecht and they 
got an opportunity to see the ‘Less than a Fiver’ exhibition 
of the objects they had chosen displayed at the museum.   
 
During our visit, students had a drawing session with the famous author and illustrator Ed Vere and were 
also interviewed about their experience in taking part in the redevelopment of the museum by various TV 
news channels including BBC London News, Sky FYI and journalists from other press houses including The 
Guardian and the children’s newspaper First News. We would like to say Thank you to Kirsty Sullivan, Julia 
Josephson, Catherine Ritman Smith and all the Young V&A team for their work with our students, having our 
young people in attendance at this very special event and for allowing them to fully experience the museum 
first-hand. For some, perhaps, the day will be remembered for their own 15 minute of fame.  The Young V&A 
museum in Bethnal Green in east London will open on Saturday 1st July. DT Team   

Director of Young V&A Tristram Hunt 
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An interview with the Sky News  Harriet from The Guardian 

BBC London News Presenter Wendy Hurrell interviewing some of the girls 
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Catherine Ritman Smith Head of Learning and 

Engagement for the V&A and V&A East; “Everyone 

remarked on how articulate and engaged the 

students were including the author Ed Vere! Please 

do pass on to staff and colleagues how treasured 

you all are and how the students are a credit to the 

school”  

 
Kirsty Sullivan former Education Programmer 
Manager of the V&A remarked; “Couldn’t have 
done so many things over the years without the 
Ursuline, it’s only right that they should be the first through the doors”  
 
 
Lanna Poon 9U; Today was really fun and entertaining.  We had so many opportunities like being interviewed 
and going to the V&A.  We got to talk to many new people and made new friends.  We got to do an illustration 
activity exercise with the illustrator and looked at the products that we had co-curated for the ‘less than a 
fiver’ exhibition.  It was really cool and I loved it. 
 
Aleeza Shaikh 9C; I loved everything about today, especially me being interviewed by so many different news 
channels and journalists.  It was scary and nervous and maybe I might have missed up a little bit, it’s still 
okay.  I’m very happy and I feel proud. I can’t wait to watch myself on the news. In between, I learned loads 
of different things, I loved seeing the different displays and especially the little fun and story-time in which 
we drew with the illustrator. 
  
Raheema Mohamed Yousaf 9C; It is going to be one of my memorable trips in the 
school life.  It was amazing to be part of the V&A new beginning, it was also very 
inspiring to see those designs and all that made by young people.  The best was the 
drawing session, it was really fun working with the famous author.  Thank you so 
much V&A and teachers for supporting us young people to establish!! 
 
Annabel Danson 9T; A part I liked the most when visiting the V&A museum was being 
interviewed by the news reporters about things we learnt about the project called 
‘Less than a fiver’.  The best part was getting the chance to be the 1st secondary 
school to explore the exhibitions. I saw artefacts and so many other things such as 
recycled handbags 
Shreshti Gurrapu 8J; I’m grateful to have visited the V&A Museum.  I liked the optical illusion house, where 

one person would look much taller than the other.  I loved the sand-
pit, it was so relaxing and calming, this was one of my favourites. I 
have learned so much while on this trip like the many ethnicities and 
where things were made.  I loved this trip. 

Less than a Fiver Exhibition 
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UAI African 

Caribbean Society News 

On Thursday 22nd June, we acknowledged Windrush 

Day, and the ACS committee created a celebration 

event to remember all the Caribbean people who 

travelled to Britain.  

Sara Shafiq with Author& Illustrator Ed 

Vere 
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This day honours the Empire Windrush's arrival in Tilbury 

Docks, Essex, on June 22, 1948. 1027 Caribbean nationals 

travelled to the UK to aid in the post-second world war 

reconstruction of the nation were on board the ship. The 

passengers on the Windrush were eager and full of 

optimism for their new life in the UK.   

We recognised the hard journey that many took 55 years 

ago to change their lives, and as part of this celebration 

event, students had the opportunity to write messages to 

those who travelled the long journey to Britain, via 

information stations set up in the Dance studio. We also 

gave out authentic Caribbean food which the students 

really enjoyed! 

It was a day of love and laughter where all pupils from all 

cultures came together to celebrate an important day. The 

ACS committee want to thank all pupils and staff who came 

together to support and host this amazing event. It was 

definitely a day to 

remember.  

Ms Francis  
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Careers   

 

Hodder Education is a division of Hachette UK, one of the largest publishing groups in the country. We're 

home to some of the best-known authors and we're creators of blockbuster fiction, insightful non-fiction, 

informative textbooks, vibrant children’s books, puzzles, gifts and games. 

Virtual work experience with Hachette UK 

Where? Online, with weekly after-school sessions of 1.5 to 2 hours 

When? Programme runs between 25 September and 30 October 2023 

Who? Open to all students aged 15 to 18 

 

Students will find out what is needed to publish a commercially successful book and the business 

decisions needed at different stages. They will discover how different teams collaborate and gain an 

understanding of the wide number of jobs in the publishing industry. 

 

The programme will include opportunities such as: 

• Virtual panel events 

• Creating marketing plans and social media campaigns 

• Proofreading 

• Learning about audiobooks, adaptations and tie-ins with TV and film 

 

If you think that this opportunity sounds of interest, please do apply. Click to apply.

 

*********************************************************************************************** 

Apply via Springpod 

https://1.hoddereducation.co.uk/2DQY-1YMO8-4KHLZS-1BG3DV-1/c.aspx
https://1.hoddereducation.co.uk/2DQY-1YMO8-4KHLZS-1BG3DV-1/c.aspx
https://1.hoddereducation.co.uk/2DQY-1YMO8-4KHLZS-1BG3DV-1/c.aspx
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Imperial College School of Medicine Vision 2023 Conferences 

We are ICSMSU Vision, an outreach society run by Medical Students from 

Imperial College London. Our aim is to deliver events for students aspiring to 

study medicine that will help with the UCAS application process.  

Having gone through the admissions process ourselves, we know there are 

many challenges and hurdles to overcome in order to achieve a successful 

medical application. It is often very overwhelming for students to know where 

to start and how to prepare a successful application to medicine. Although 

many organisations offer courses to help with this, they often charge very high 

fees. As a society, we strive to provide support for students from all 

backgrounds to reach their full potential and have the greatest chance of 

success. 

The UCAT & BMAT Day is aimed to prepare students for medical school entrance exams later this year and 

will be held on Sunday 30th July 2023. This day is composed of small group tutorials taught by professional 

tutors and experienced medical students. The event will be self-catered so students will need to bring in 

their own lunch. 

More details can be found in the links below. 

Sign up HERE for the UCAT & BMAT Day: https://www.imperialcollegeunion.org/shop/csp/vision/vision-

ucatbmat-day-2023-ticket 

The Mastering your Medicine Application (MMA) Conference is also aimed at students preparing an 

application to medical school later this year and covers the UCAS and interview stages. This will be held on 

Saturday 23rd September 2023 and provisionally consists of:   

• Individual personal statement feedback  

• MMI style interviews and feedback  

• Ethics Session 

• Talks from eminent physicians and current students of Imperial College Medical School 

Register your interest for the Mastering your Medicine Conference here: 

https://forms.gle/hbpARRzjcRQUEu8L6 

 Both events will be hosted in person at the Imperial College London South Kensington Campus to enhance 

engagement and ensure students benefit as much as possible. Following sign-up, students will be given 

detailed instructions for the event. 

*************************************************************************************** 

https://www.imperialcollegeunion.org/shop/csp/vision/vision-ucatbmat-day-2023-ticket
https://www.imperialcollegeunion.org/shop/csp/vision/vision-ucatbmat-day-2023-ticket
https://forms.gle/hbpARRzjcRQUEu8L6
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🔍 The Empowered Females in STEM Network aims to engage 

and empower diverse female and non-binary STEM students from 

across England, connecting them with a range of incredible 

opportunities from leading STEM companies. So far, we 

have Pfizer, Colt Technology Services, The Dyson Institute of 

Engineering and Technology, bp, Amazon Web Services (AWS), 

and UCB on board, and we couldn't be more grateful for their time 

and commitment! 

 

Joining our network comes with amazing benefits: 

1️ ⃣ Students can develop their employability skills. 

2 ⃣ Gain valuable insight into a variety of STEM jobs. 

3 ⃣ Explore diverse STEM career paths. 

4️ ⃣ Boost their confidence and motivation. 

5️ ⃣ Become valued members of the thriving STEM community. 

6️ ⃣ Make lifelong friends! 🤝🌟 

 

🔍 Who can sign up? We welcome Year 11, 12, or 13 female and non-binary students who have a keen 

interest in STEM and teachers who are enthusiastic about promoting STEM opportunities to their students. 

📚👩‍🏫🔬  

Student sign up 

*************************************************************************************** 

 

Years 11, 12, 13 

Addleshaw Goddard, an international law firm that provides legal 

services to some of the biggest and most respected companies in the 

world. They're offering a one-day work experience that'll be hands-on 

and immersive, giving you a taste of what a career in law is really like. 

 

Click here to register  

 

  

 

Rise Up Academy Summer School for Years 7-9 

The Rise Up Academy Summer School offers young people in school years 7-9 the chance to get hands-on 

experience of working in media technology. and learn about all of the different steps that are needed to 

get great content onto your TV, tablet or phone, including: 

https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=b9ce3f1d3b&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=6889a92e3f&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=ed96969673&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=ed96969673&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=ff0809509e&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=fcb9d87873&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=d4ad69860c&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=86179b84df&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=a0b8aaddcb&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=90cf51eb8c&e=00d11b73d4
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• Building a TV studio and creating a TV show; 

• Exploring an Outside Broadcast (OB) Truck; 

• Creating eye catching graphics;  

• Learning more about post production and getting hands-on editing video content; 

• Finding out more about what virtual production is; 

• Exploring cloud technology with Amazon Web Services.  

Wednesday, July 26 · 9am - 4pm BST 

Global Academy The Old Vinyl Factory 1 Record Walk Hayes UB3 1DH 

Click here to register 

*************************************************************************************** 

Summer School: Race, Class and 'Crises' 

On the 3rd and 4th of August, Connected Sociologies will partner with the Knowledge is Power programme 

at BSix Sixth Form College in Hackney for a two-day in-person summer school exploring race, class and 

‘crises’. Over the two days we will look at the politics of race and class in the context of the manifold crises 

confronting us today - from the crisis of policing to the looming climate disaster - and the ways in which we 

can collectively forge alternative futures and a more hopeful present 

Thu, 3 Aug 2023 10:30 - Fri, 4 Aug 2023 16:30 BST 

BSix College Kenninghall Road London E5 8BP 

Click here to register 

*************************************************************************************** 

Ms Finlay, Careers Coordinator 

 

Did you know…just registering your daughter for Free School Meals means 
that our school gets extra money!! 
You can register your daughter for Free School Meals if you receive any of these benefits: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=058b40c667&e=00d11b73d4
https://upskillme.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=057099dbd2e866ee7e90f0359&id=f043769732&e=00d11b73d4


 
 

21 
 

 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 
income of no more than £16,190)  

• Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit – if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less that 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, can also get Free 
School Meals. 

 

If you want your daughter to have a free, healthy meal at lunchtime that’s great – she will get a free meal 

(saving you more than £400 per year!).  There is NO stigma attached and no one will know because we 

operate a cashless payment system in our Dining Hall. 

If you qualify but don’t want your daughter to have Free School Meals, please still register as the school 

will get additional funding.  Your daughter can still continue to have her packed lunch as normal! 

 

To apply please complete the on-line Free School Meals application on the Redbridge.gov.uk website.  You 

can apply regardless of which borough you live in because your daughter attends a school in Redbridge. It 

is a simple 1-page form, so don’t delay, apply today!! 

 

It is important to note that: 

• Taking the meal is recommended but not 
compulsory 

• Your daughter may receive additional 
help as a result of being registered, for 
example, help with the cost of music 
lessons or school trips 

• No one will know and it will not affect 
any other benefits you are claiming 

• Registering your daughter for Free School 
Meals will bring in more money to our school. 

Thank you for your co-operation! 

 

Redbridge News 
 

Feed 350 vulnerable children over Summer 

 

We have launched a fundraising campaign with local charity, Tin in a Bin, to be able to provide food 

vouchers and food boxes for families struggling with the cost of living during the summer holidays. This 

would be for children who are not eligible for free school meals but need some extra help. Those who are 

eligible for FSM will receive vouchers as this is funded through the Household Support Fund. 

There may be some who wish to donate, and we would be very grateful for any amount.  Please use the 
following Go fund me link: https://gofund.me/fd9ffd01 

https://gofund.me/fd9ffd01
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Re. Message from your Safer Schools Officers: Talk to your child about phone safety 
 
Mobile phones are a great way to stay in contact with family and friends. Most Secondary School aged 
children now own one or have access to one.   
 
As useful as they are, they can make children vulnerable to thieves who are particularly interested in new 
models and other valuable items such as cash, airpods and expensive coats.  Reducing robbery is our top 
priority and our officers are working hard to catch those responsible, with activity to prevent it taking place 
daily.  
 
There are however, a number of things you can do to help reduce your child’s risk of becoming a victim 
and keep safe whilst using their phone. If you can, talk to them about where and how they use their 
phone using the following advice: 
 
Safety when out and about: 
 

• Keep your phone and valuables out of sight in a safe place when travelling to and from school. Be 
careful when you take your phone out in public places.  

 

• Bus stops, train stations and surrounding areas are common target areas for thieves, who can 
approach on foot, moped or on a pedal bike or e-scooter. 

 

• Earphones/headphones can distract you, stopping you from seeing or hearing someone approach 
you from behind. 
 

• Don’t confront a thief – it’s not worth risking your own safety for possessions that can be replaced.  
 

• Robbery or attempted robbery are serious crimes and should be reported.  It’s important you seek 
help straight away by dialing 999 rather than contacting police when you get home or at school the 
following day.  Use a friend’s phone or the phone of a trusted adult. This gives us the best chance to 
catch the suspects, recover any stolen property and ensure your safety.   

 

• If you have information about a robbery and do not want to report it to police, speak to Fearless 
100 % anonymously at www.fearless.org. Fearless is the youth service of independent charity 
Crimestoppers. 
 

• Whether you have a phone or not, memorise or keep a parent/carer’s phone number in a separate 
place in your bag/zipped pocket in case of emergency. 

 
Help protect your child’s phone if it’s stolen:   

• Use your device’s security features, apps or PIN locking mechanisms to protect your data and 
prevent the phone being used. 

• Keep a record of the phone's IMEI number (not on your phone!). This is a 15-digit unique number 
which can be obtained by keying in *#06#. You need this information if the phone is lost or stolen.  

• Consider installing a tracker app, available online. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttp-253A-252F-252Fwww.fearless.org-252F-26data-3D04-257C01-257CEmma.Orgill-2540met.police.uk-257Cf6ccfa47147546aa3a9f08d8df337d29-257Cf3ee2a7e72354d28ab42617c4c17f0c1-257C0-257C0-257C637504759517230209-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C1000-26sdata-3DjmVz2a4WQbBkCBPEqetz6k5O4MfvH1VLTrmOzGC7HTI-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMFAg%26c%3DeuGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM%26r%3Db6C2evsrbipBiOiN0JQ_yisxtmv1vHXch6JY_K0-Ro-37eFiw6cmdwR_l_ErYdFa%26m%3Dl9-H5vmviVnyiMHciWN88oayBlvVLHV4vp8HCeN5hXs%26s%3DTt3k5b7rEwbyn1NBJ6lHDl2Di6BcsJwZEs82DFAEa1Y%26e%3D&data=05%7C01%7CEmma.Orgill%40met.police.uk%7C513f969daa6940aa07ef08da60f21f26%7Cf3ee2a7e72354d28ab42617c4c17f0c1%7C0%7C0%7C637928890935012354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EHwb3oCCqbr8pDIdF0pzl1Bfv%2F5wnSK1FzU%2BIUeEmxw%3D&reserved=0
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You might find the attached leaflet useful – it’s aimed at young people and will be used by our officers in 
schools. 
 
For more information go to www.fearless.org/campaigns/robbery. For help and advice on staying safe 
online and how to keep cyber criminals at bay, the Met has some great videos and other resources at 
www.met.police.uk/littlemedia 
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fearless.org%2Fcampaigns%2Frobbery&data=05%7C01%7CEmma.Orgill%40met.police.uk%7C513f969daa6940aa07ef08da60f21f26%7Cf3ee2a7e72354d28ab42617c4c17f0c1%7C0%7C0%7C637928890935012354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=he9xlB1BIdvqxkEYmJwTHvhwXlKJdgYUK2TN3jMUpaM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.met.police.uk%2Flittlemedia&data=05%7C01%7CEmma.Orgill%40met.police.uk%7C513f969daa6940aa07ef08da60f21f26%7Cf3ee2a7e72354d28ab42617c4c17f0c1%7C0%7C0%7C637928890935012354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W27KKoXbCeqvDAAaRGYFASNAXXZ%2FC%2FM%2FoKTP8GWHZ9Y%3D&reserved=0
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Extra-Curricular Activities 

Day Activity Time Room 

Monday    

 Indoor Rowing - All Year Groups: CHB 12.40 – 1.10p.m. Gym 

 Worship Band – All Years: SDE 1.00 – 1.40p.m. S5 

 Maths Intervention – Year 11: SAH 12.40 – 1.40p.m. F15 

 Chemistry Club – All Years: JOS 1.00 – 1.30p.m. G8 

    

 Athletic – All Years: JMA 3.20 – 4.20p.m. Playground/Gym 

Tuesday    

 Woodwind Ensemble – All Years: SDE 10.40 – 11.00a.m. Practice Room 3 

 Maths Club – All Year Groups: TKO 12.40 – 1.40p.m. S6 

 Contemporary Dance – Years 7 & 8: SFR 12.40 – 1.10p.m. Dance Studio 

 Badminton – Years 11 & 6th Form: DEA 12.40 – 1.10p.m. Gym 

 Eco Warriors Club – Years 7 & 8: HCO/JMC 1.00 – 1.30p.m. G3 

 Year 11 Band: SDE 12.40 – 1.10p.m. S5/PR1 

 Violin Ensemble – All Years: SDE 1.10 – 1.40p.m. S5 

 STEM Club - All Year Groups: AKO 1.00 – 1. 30p.m G12 

 Drama Club – Years 7 & 8: IMI 1.00 – 1.30p.m. Drama Studio 

    

 Rounders – All Years: CHB 3.20 – 4.20p.m. Playground/Gym 

Wednesday    

 Ukulele Group – Years 7 & 8: DEA 10.40 – 11.00a.m. S5 

 Fitness – All Years: CHB  12.40 – 1.10p.m. Gym 

 LGBTQ+ ‘Alphabet Soup’ Club – All Year 
Groups: HMA/EDO 

12.40 – 1.10p.m. F19 

 Science Club (Selected Students): PBH 12.45 – 1.15 G10 

 Board Games Club – All Year Groups: BFA 1.00 – 1.30p.m. F13 

 French Club – Years 7 & 8L LDE 1.00 – 1.30p.m. G6 

 Geography Intervention: HCO 1.00 – 1.30p.m. G3 

 UAI Choir – All Years: SDE 1.00 – 1.40p.m. S5 

    

 Football – Years 9, 10 & 11: LBU/CSC 3.20 – 4.20p.m. Playground 

 Geography Revision: HCO/JMC 3.20 – 4.20p.m. G3 

 DT GCSE Catch Up Session: AKO 3.30 – 4.30p.m. G12 

Thursday    

 Art GCSE Coursework & Intervention: RBU 12.40 – 1.40p.m. S2 

 P E GCSE Coursework & Intervention – 
Group 2: CHB/SFR 

1.00 – 1.30p.m. G18 

 Chess Club – All Year Groups: LFI/BFA 1.00 – 1.30p.m. G7 

 STEM Club - All Year Groups: AKO 1.00 – 1.30p.m. G12 

 Guitar Ensemble – All Years: SDE 1.00 – 1.40p.m. S5 

    

 Handball – Years 8 & 9: SFR 3.20 – 4.20p.m. Playground/Gym 

 GCSE Computer Science Catch Up Session 
– Years 10 & 11: RMI 

3.30 – 4.30p.m. F6 

 Year 11 English 5 o clock Club: 
MCR/LBU/LCA/FCH 

3.30 – 5.00p.m. F8 
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Friday    

 Art Club – All Year Groups: RBU 12.40 – 1.40p.m. S2 

 Multi Games – SS Students (Invitation 
only): JMA/BTEC Students 

12.40 – 1.10p.m. Gym 

 Glee Club – All Years: SDE 1.00 – 1.40p.m. S5 

    

 Running Club – All Year Groups: JMA/NHA 3.20 – 4.20p.m. Playground/Gym 

P E 
Clubs 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunch 
12.40 – 

1.10p.m.  

Indoor Rowing 
All Years 

Gym 
 (Ms Harrison-

Bloomfield) 
 
 
 

Contemporary 
Dance 

Years 7 & 8 
Dance Studio 
(Ms Francis) 

 
Badminton 

Years 11& 6TH 
Form 
Gym 

 (Ms Eakins) 
 

Fitness 
All Years 

Gym 
(Ms 

Harrison-
Bloomfield) 

 
 

GCSE PE 
Coursework & 
Intervention 

Group 2 
G18 

(Ms Harrison-
Bloomfield & Ms 

Francis) 
 

Multi Games 
SS Students 

(Invitation only) 
Gym 

(Mrs Mansell & 
BTEC Students) 

After 
School 
3.20 – 

4.20p.m. 

Athletics 
All Years 

Playground/Gym 
(Mrs Mansell) 

 
 

Rounders 
All Years 

Playground/Gym 
Ms Harrison-
Bloomfield 

Football 
Years 9, 10 

& 11 
Playground 
(Mr Burt/ 

Ms Scallan) 
 
 

Handball 
Years 8 & 9 

Playground/Gym 
(Ms Francis) 

Running Club 
All Years 

Playground/Gym 
(Mrs Mansell  

& Ms 
Harrington) 
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